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May 24, 2023

Mr. Benjamin Escotto, Supervisor

CalRecycle

Waste Permitting, Compliance and Mitigation Division
1001 “I” Street

PO Box 4025,

Sacramento, CA 95812-4025

Subject: Active Recycling MRF and Transfer Station SWIS # 19-AR-1250
LEA Transmittal of Proposed SWEP

Dear Mr. Escotto:

On March 16, 2023, the City of Los Angeles Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) received an
application package for a modified solid waste facility permit (SWFP) from Active Recycling. The
operator proposed to change metal recycling to curbside recycling. The LEA reviewed the
application package according to the solid waste facility permit requirements found in Title 14 of
the California Code of Regulations. On April 11, 2023, the LEA made the determination that the
application package is complete and correct and ready for filing.

An Environmental Impact Report (EIR) Addendum was produced to support the application
package for the modification of the existing SWFP to allow the permitted daily tonnage of metal
recyclables to be replaced with curbside recyclables. The EIR addendum analysis demonstrates
that there would be no any significant impact by the change in material.

Pursuant to 27 CCR 21650(g), the LEA is transmitting the following information to CalRecycle:

e A copy of the proposed permit;

e A copy of the accepted application package;

e The LEA has determined the application package is complete and correct and that the
Transfer Processing Report meets the requirements of 14 CCR Section 18221.6;

e The LEA finds that proposed permit is consistent with and is supported by CEQA analysis
and EIR Addendum (State Clearinghouse: 2007031090);

e A copy of the last 5-year permit review report, dated September 23, 2019.
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If you have any questions, please contact me at 213-252-3932 or Mr. Jose Gutierrez of my staff at
213-252-3348.

Sincerely,

David Thompson, Program Manager
City of Los Angeles
Local Enforcement Agency

cc: Jose Gutierrez, LEA Megan Lee, LEA Ron Roque, LEA
Errol Segal, Active Marilyn Segal, Active Paul Bachini, Active

Ted Tasiopoulos, CalRecycle



